
 

Friday 16th December 2022 

Class Dojo  

 

 

The winning classes last week 

were: 1/2H and 3/4B 

The winning classes this week 

were: 1/2H and 3/4B  

Well done everyone! 

As usual at this time of year it has been an extremely busy few weeks in school! Key Stage One have 

been involved in Christmas performances. Reception performed their carol concert and Y1 and Y2 per-

formed their Christmas Nativity at the end of last week. We are so proud of each and every pupil who 

took part and would like to thank staff for all their hard work in putting the productions together. Well 

done to the ‘rockers’ who performed in the Rock Steady concert last week! They truly were amazing and 

have thoroughly enjoyed learning their skills this term. Well done to the choir for their fabulous perfor-

mances and thank you to the parents, staff and children for their support with the Christmas Fayre. It 

was a lovely evening and we raised over £1200 for the school. The Open Evening for new pupils was 

also very popular so thank you for spreading the word. We couldn't have these events without your 

support so thank you!  

It is that time of year where Santa maybe particularly generous bringing new electronic devices for 

children. It is vital that these are set up so that children can access age appropriate material. If you do 

this at the outset (obviously after Santa has delivered any gifts) then it will ensure that your children’s 

devices will be protected and give you more control. On Class Dojo is some really useful and straight-

forward guidance about how you can do this.  

We would like the thank the staff and pupils of D’Eyncourt  for their hard work and dedication over 

the last term and for making Christmas such a special time in school. It has been wonderful to have 

so much going on after a few years of disruption. It has really felt like D’Eyncourt again and we have 

loved celebrating with you all.  

We would also like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and to thank you all so much for your con-

tinued support. See you in 2023!  

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher  

Attendance  

The winning class last week 

was Rec M  

The winning class this week 

was 3/4RB  

Well done to these classes!  

Celebrating Success Outside of 

School 

Teddy H, Niall D, Ruby-Mae P

- Swimming awards 

Mila-Rose - Football  

Janaelee, Sehajveer - Gymnas-

tics  

Aanya - Karate  

Well done everyone!  
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Dates for your diary 

January 2023 

3rd - Children return to school  

16th - Energy Saving week  

25th - Olympic Sports Athlete visit 

26th - Year 1/2 Theatre Visit  
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KS1 Production   

Thank you and well done to all the children in KS1 

who performed ‘Boogie Woogie Nativity’.  The chil-

dren sounded wonderful and performed so well. 

We are so proud of all of them. It really made the 

whole school feel very Christmassy. You can now watch the 

performance at home using the link on Class Dojo. Thank you 

for your support as always.  

Best of the term  

Today, we had a special BEST award given out in assembly. The staff 

were given the incredibly hard task to give out a BEST of the Term cer-

tificate to someone in their class who’d had a super Autumn term. They 

could have given it to many children but these were the chosen ones.  

Well done to these children:  

Rec M - Teddy S  

Rec G - Jude S  

1/2H - Praneet  

1/2PM - Eleanor L 

1/2M - Prabgheet 

3/4B - Cara  

3/4RB - Kiera G  

3/4C - Indira  

5/6P - Alana  

5/6H - Tommy  

5/6T - Evie D 

Parking around School  

Please can we remind all parents and carers to take care when parking 

around the school site. We get numerous calls about cars blocking 

driveways in the surrounding streets so can everyone please park con-

siderately. Thank you for your support with this.  

Rocksteady Concert  

Well done to all of the children who performed in their bands 

last week singing and playing their instruments. The way the 

children have progressed not only in their playing ability but in 

their confidence has been wonderful to see. We hope you en-

joyed watching the performances and if you missed them, they 

are available on Class Dojo/  

 

If you would like your child to join rocksteady, please speak to 

the school office.  

Discos 

This week it was the return of the D’Eyncourt discos! The children en-

joyed their first disco for a few years and all the children who came 

were dancing, singing, had a dance-off  and even some children got 

on the stage and performed for everyone! Mrs Darby was the DJ and 

tunes were playing - the children didn’t want it to end! Thank you to 

parents and carers for your support with this event.  

Reception Carol Concert 

Thank you and well done to the children in Reception 

for performing their Carol Concert this week. It was 

wonderful to see the children singing and performing 

for an audience -the first one is always a bit daunting but they 

did a cracking job despite the tears! The video is now available 

on Class Dojo for you to re-watch! Thank you for your support 

again!  

Christmas Dinner  

Yesterday, we served our traditional Christmas Dinner and the children 

and staff enjoyed their meal while listening to Christmas songs. Thank 

you to the cook and team for providing such a lovely meal.  

Hellos and Good byes!  

It is always sad when someone leaves and unfortunately we 

have had to say goodbye to our office staff, Mrs Gill and Mrs 

Di Bartolomeo. We thank them both for their hard work and 

dedication to D’Eyncourt and wish them well in their new ad-

ventures. We do have two new members to the team who will be 

starting in January - Mrs Weaver-Clarke and Mrs Norris and 

we are sure you will get to know them when you visit the 

school office. 


